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Philippines celebrates 
National Productivity Month

October 2004 was designated National Productivity Month in the Philippines. A potpourri of commemorative activities was organized to renew commitment,
pledge new undertakings, and strengthen national cooperation and coordination to give fresh impetus to the productivity movement. Among the major events held
were the signing of a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) by the quality and productivity organizations within the country; 22nd National Quality and
Productivity Congress of the Philippine Quality & Productivity Movement, Inc. (PQPM); and the 1st National Assembly of Quality & Productivity
Organizations/Associations hosted by the PQPM and organized jointly with the Development Academy of the Philippines (DAP) and Quality and Productivity
(Q&P) Forum.

APO and UNV sign MOU

T his year was particularly significant for the Q&P Forum, a grouping
of organizations established by the DAP in 2001 to create an inten-
sif ied and concerted effort for the promotion and advocacy of

quality and productivity in the Philippines. For the period 2001–2003, it
had 21 members called Focal Productivity Organizations (FPOs). In 2004,
the membership increased dramatically to 49. This enlarged grouping
signed an MOU to strengthen and widen the advocacy, adoption, and prac-
tice of quality and productivity in both public and private sectors as well as
to unify efforts of Q&P organizations to support the government’s develop-
mental program. The MOU was presented to President Gloria Macapagal-
Arroyo on 6 October 2004 at the 30th Philippine Business Conference
organized by the Philippine Chamber of Commerce and Industry.

A key speaker at the first national assembly of Q&P organizations, held on
15 October with the theme “Quality and Productivity for All and by All,”
was DAP President Dr. Eduardo Gonzalez, who is also the APO Alternate
Director for the Philippines. In his discourse on “Working toward an
Economy-wide Productivity Increase,” Dr. Gonzalez presented the Q&P

Forum 2005 plans and programs in
the following thrust areas: SME
development, labor productivity,
excellence in education, produc-
tivity enhancement in agriculture
and f isheries, and excellence and
innovation in manufacturing and
service industries. The plans and
programs are clustered into advo-
cacy, institutional networking, capa-
bility building, and technical
assistance and research.

Dr. Gonzalez also proposed an institutional framework for adoption by the
meeting. It calls for FPO heads to meet once a year to identify common
and specific needs in quality and productivity and to recommend to the
Philippine Council for Productivity (PCP) specific thrust areas for produc-
tivity enhancement. If accepted by the PCP, the recommendations will be

Dr. Gonzalez

APO Secretary-General Shigeo Takenaka and United Nations Volunteers
(UNV) Executive Coordinator Ad de Raad signed a Memorandum of
Understanding (MOU) to formalize cooperation between the two organiza-
tions. The signing ceremony was held at the APO Secretariat in Tokyo, 19
October 2004.

The UNV is the volunteer arm of the UN system. It promotes volunteerism
for development, including through the mobilization of volunteers. Each
year it dispatches more than 5,600 qualified and experienced volunteers of
over 160 nationalities to serve in some 140 developing countries, including
most APO member countries, in the fields of development cooperation,
humanitarian assistance, and peace-keeping operations.

The MOU enables the APO to identify qualified experts, such as manage-
ment advisers for SMEs, environment specialists, and rural development
experts from all over the world through the UNV to serve in APO member
countries. It will expand and enhance its Technical Expert Services
Program. The UNV will administer the dispatch of the experts under the

sponsorship of the APO. As the UN volunteers expect and receive only a
modest living allowance for their services, this MOU will enable the APO to
dispatch more experts and/or for a longer period to its member countries.

(L-R). N.G. Kularatne, Administration and Finance Director, APO Secretariat,
Takenaka, de Raad, and UNV Programme and Trust Fund Manager for Japan
Chika Kitajima at the signing ceremony
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